
 
OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT 
LINDENHURST PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

 
 
TO: Principals, Coordinators, Guidance Counselors, TAL, LASA, CSEAs, 

Nurses, Aides and Head Custodians 
 
FROM: Richard Nathan  
 
DATE: May 18, 2011 
 
RE:  Annual Election and Budget Vote Meeting and Special Meeting – May 17, 2011 
   
 

The following actions were taken by the Board of Education at its Annual Election and Budget 
Vote Meeting and a Special Meeting held on May 17, 2011.  Please inform the appropriate staff 
members in your school building. 

 
1. Upon examination of the reports of the inspectors of election, the Board of Education declared 

the following to be the result of the Annual Election and Budget Vote: 
 

a. Incumbent Edward J. Murphy, Jr. has been re-elected to the Lindenhurst Board of 
Education for a period of three years, from July 1, 2011 to June 30, 2014. 

 
b. Ms. Julie Bartolomeo has been elected to the Lindenhurst Board of Education 

for a period of three years, from July 1, 2011 to June 30 2014. 
 

c. Ms. Valerie McKenna has been elected to the Lindenhurst Board of Education 
for a three year and 1½ month term, from May 17, 2011 to June 30, 2014. 
 

d. Proposition #1 (Budget) was passed by a majority of the qualified voters of the 
Lindenhurst Union Free School District by a vote of 2154 to 2026. 

 
2. The Superintendent’s recommended resolution to enter into an agreement with Western Suffolk 

BOCES Joint Municipal Cooperative Bidding program for OT/PT, Speech, Social Worker and 
other services. 

 
3. The Superintendent’s recommended budget transfers over $5000. 
 
4. The Superintendent’s recommended agreement between the District and Prudential Douglas 

Elliman Real Estate for the exclusive right to lease the property located at 315 West Montauk 
Highway, Lindenhurst, NY 11757.  (Board President to sign same) 

 
5. Schedules were approved as presented. 
 
6. Acknowledged receipt of the following Superintendent’s Report: 
 

a. Warrants # 10 Regular, April 2011 
 
 

*          *          * 


